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TOWN COUNCIL




Minutes
Regeneration, Events and Museum Committee
5.00pm Monday 7th July 2025
Via Zoom
Present: 
Councillor L. Davies (Chair)

Councillor J. Brencher (Vice Chair)
Councillor C. Lisles

Councillor C. Morgan

Councillor A. Kabid
Councillor M. Powell

Councillor C. Thomas
In attendance:
Tony Graham - Chief Executive/Town Clerk
Keryl Martin – Business Support Officer

1.
Election of Chair


Cllr L. Davies was nominated for Chair by Cllr J. Brencher and seconded by Cllr C. Thomas. There were no further nominations.  Cllr L. Davies was appointed as Chair.

2.
Election of Vice-Chair


Cllr J. Brencher was nominated for Vice-Chair by Cllr L. Davies and seconded by Cllr C. Thomas. There were no further nominations.  Cllr J. Brencher was appointed as Vice-Chair
3.
Apologies

Cllrs L. Tomkinson, S. Presse, H. Fychan and L. Lewis
4.
Declarations of Interest

Cllr C. Lisles declared a personal interest in item 6.2. Cllr Lisles also declared a prejudicial interest in item 6.3 but as the amount requested is £250 the exemption applies (under £500) so Cllr Lisles was able to stay in the meeting and participate in the vote.
5.
Well-Being of Future Generations (Wales) Act 2015

The Chair reminded Members of their duty under the Act. 

AGREED:
To note the duty imposed by the Act.
6.
Chief Executive’s Report
6.1
August Music Event/Tymor-Yr-Haf

The Chief Executive gave Members a brief update on the Tymor-yr-Haf events and explained that one of the larger events that is planned is for a music evening to be held in the Museum on 30th August. The Chief Executive advised Members that this event does clash with RCT’s 80’s music event in the park and Members were asked to confirm their agreement to the Chair/Chief Executive’s recommendation that the music event at the Museum should go ahead.

Members discussed the event and also the cost of the tickets but were all in agreement that the event is very different to the event in the park and they see no issues with the events being held on the same evening.


AGREED:


To note the report and confirm that the Museum event should go ahead on 30th August.
6.2
Brass Band Festival Evaluation
Members were provided with a copy of the Brass Band Festival report which has been prepared by Cllr Lisles and Cllr Lisles also gave a verbal update. Members congratulated Cllr Lisles on a very successful event and for the hard work put in by all the organisers. 
AGREED:

To note the report.
6.3
Menopause Event
The Chief Executive informed members that a request has been received from Cllr Lisles to provide support and funding for a menopause event later in the year. The funding request was for £250, and the Chief Executive advised that staff will be able to provide administrative support with posters and publicity. The Chief Executive asked Members if they would be able to staff the event to help take the burden off the office staff who have already given up a number of their Saturdays. 
All Members were in favour of financial support and Cllr Davies advised that she was happy to assist Cllr Lisles with the workshop.
AGREED:

To note the report and agree the funding of £250. 


Meeting closed at 5:32 pm.

Signed:   
________________________




Councillor Lynda Davies
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